
 
 

ANNEX 

 

FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS 

 

 

1. How long will the requirement be in place for?  

 

We will monitor the dormitory bed supply situation and review the measure 

periodically.    

 

 

2. Will this apply to other pass holders who work in the CMP sectors?  

 

No, as employers are not required to provide accommodation for non-Work Permit 

Holders.   

 

 

3. Will employers be required to provide proof of accommodation for work 

permit holders whose In-Principal Approvals (IPAs) were granted before 19 

September 2023? 

 

Employers will not be required to provide proof of accommodation if their workers 

enter Singapore before 19 September 2023. Otherwise, they will need to submit 

proof of accommodation and obtain approval before bringing their workers in.  
 


